
APRIL 2020 

WOMEN'S CLUB:   Our April meeting and  
luncheon has been canceled.  Women’s Club has 
been canceled until further notice. 

POOL CLOSED/NO SUNBATHING:  Per 
the Pinellas county Sheriffs department with no 
end date as of yet.  You may use the laundry 
room and cut through the pool area but we are 
not to use the area at all. 

LOCK UP:  Please make sure the pool gate is 
completely closed  and locks behind you when 
you leave the area. 

RULES AND REGULATION CHANGES:  If 
there is an article in  our rules and regulations 
that you think is outdated or could be changed  
please contact Dave Wyllie or board member for 
the board to review and consider your sugges-
tion. 

MESSAGE FROM THE BOARD:  We have 
been advised by the city of Dunedin because of 
road construction on Beltrees Street, the dump-
ster on the N/W corner of our property will be 
moved by the city to the S/E corner of our prop-
erty next to the existing dumpster until further 
notice. Also some of our exits on to Beltrees may 
be blocked from time to time. From what we un-
derstand Portree Dr will always be open. The 
dumpster will be moved March 30th which is 
the date of commencement of road construction. 

REGARDING THE DUMPSTERS:  Our 
trash pick up schedule is on Monday, Wednes-
day, Thursday and Saturday.                                   
1.  Please use both sides of the dumpster                  
2.  If the dumpster is full, DO NOT leave your 
garbage beside the dumpster.                                  
3.  Anything outside of the dumpster is not 
picked up by the garbage trucks.                                             
4.  Leaving trash outside of the dumpster en-
courages rats.                                                         
Thank you in advance for your cooperation. 

 

 

 

THE NEXT BIG SCAM:  Will involve the 
stimulus checks they are sending.                                          
I am writing this not as your president, but as a 
30 year retired Lt/Det with the sheriffs office. It 
disturbs me and concerns me the amount of 
scams via phone calls and e-mails I receive. The 
phone calls are the worst, they may impersonate 
law enforcement officers, social security repre-
sentatives, credit card companies  or banks just 
to name a few. They will create a sense of urgen-
cy while talking with you or pretend they are just 
updating records, maybe say you have been a 
victim of identity theft, or we have an arrest war-
rant for you. They all are after one thing. Your 
money and they do so by stealing your identity 
and they do that by conning you into giving your 
personal information to them such as 
your  social security number, name and date of 
birth, bank account numbers, credit card num-
bers and so on. It’s really despicable. And when I 
get these calls I sometimes wonder if you are  
getting these calls too.   Please never give out 
any of this information. Law enforcement almost 
never makes arrests in these cases because the 
conmen use electronic money transfers to off-
shore accounts. Bottom line, if it sounds too 
good to be true, it is. if you feel pressured hang 
up, and if they claim to be law enforcement, 
hang up and call the sheriffs office. We’re all in 
this together!                                                              
Lt David Wyllie (retired)                                   
Criminal Investigations Division                          
Citrus Co Sheriffs Office , FL 

RODENT TRAPS:   They are being placed in 
various spots on our campus.  If you would like 
to have one placed on your property, please con-
tact a board member. 

BINGO AND BILLIARDS:    Have been can-
celed until further notice. 

SHUFFLEBOARD:  Has been canceled until 
further notice. 

 

 

SKYE LOCH HOME OWNERS 

ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER 

www.skyelochvillas.com 

BOARD MEETING AND ASSOCIATION FORUM FOR APRIL  IS CANCELLED 



EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT:   Our web-

site is an excellent source to  go to for emergency 

preparedness.  As we enter in to hurricane sea-

son, we all need to be ready.  There is a lot of 

good information  not only for hurricane readi-

ness but for fire safety and prevention  and much 

more. 

ATTENTION SNOWBIRDS:  Before you 

leave Skyloch, please bring in all your outdoor 

furniture and anything else that is not secure 

(bikes, lawn and wall decorations, etc.) for safety 

during hurricane season. 

OUR SYMPATHY:   To the family of Rose 

Mattise and to the family of Dorothy Balakis. 

GET WELL WISHES:  John Burke. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SENIOR SHOPPING TIMES;  If you are 65 

and older,  Publix stores and pharmacies has re-

served Tuesdays and Wednesdays from 7 a.m. to 

8 a.m.  This time is for seniors only.  Winn Dixie 

is reserving  Monday through Friday from 8a.m. 

to 9 a.m. for seniors and high risk customers.  

Walmart is reserving Tuesdays , opening 1 hour 

before it opens to the general public.   

BINGO RESULTS:  If you would like a copy of 

them contact Dave Wyllie. 

 

Wishing you all an enjoyable and safe summer! 

 

 

 

 

 


